To: Councillor, [insert name], Cabinet of Oxfordshire County Council
From: 
Address/phone no/date 
COUNTY CABINET TO MAKE DECISION ON CONTINUING LTNs, 19th July 2022
I/We note that the County Council Cabinet is making decisions concerning the continuance of Low Traffic Neighbourhoods in Oxford during its meeting on 19th July 2022 (see: https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-oxfordshire-61521886 )
I/We recommend continuance of all Oxford’s LTNS which are proving popular with those who live in them. I/We note that research indicates opposition to LTNs subsides over time, for example: Centre for London – Street Shift: the future of Low Traffic Neighbourhoods, June 2022. The trial period of Oxford’s LTNs has been far too short to make any reasonable judgement on long-term effects. This has been further shortened by the delay of many months in implementing bus gates, part of the overall scheme to cut Oxford’s traffic. This Oxford LTNs initiative compares with 101 LTNs in London Boroughs, existing as far back as 2015. I/We ask that it be noted that exceptional and highly questionable housing projections will lead to increased traffic generation from within Oxford and from satellite communities nearby as these are created. Already, more than half of Oxford’s workforce commute into Oxford for work, making a host of measures necessary: more LTNs; more electric buses; re-opened rail lines; better walking and cycling routes including good connections from Oxford into neighbouring districts; vigorous promotion of remote working; higher density home creation in Oxford by planning for dual use of Oxford’s plethora of private and public car parks; Electronic Road Pricing for the Oxford City Region, in the long term, as we have recommended (see under REPORTS at www.catg.org.uk )
We strongly commend ideas of progressively expanding LTNs in Oxfordshire, as has already been suggested for Banbury, Bicester, Witney and Henley.   (https://www.oxfordmail.co.uk/news/19356810.county-council-looking-bringing-ltns-oxfordshire-towns/?ref=rss ) This should form part of the County’s strategic vision for transport – and its Local Transport Plan - and should not exclude the need for further LTNs in Oxford – on which there should be consultation. We recognise that traffic calming measures, speed bumps, chicanes, expanded pedestrianisation,  and controlled parking zones can all have effects in reducing traffic. But the end of ‘High Traffic Neighbourhoods’ plagued by rush hour/school run traffic depends upon ensuring LTNs (and School Streets) are rolled out to areas needing them most in Oxford. We emphasise that Oxford needs to become a Low Traffic City by the earliest possible date. 
We look forward to hearing that the County Council will lead strongly on this topic.
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